
 

GRAND JUNCTION CITY COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING 

 
January 30, 2002 

 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, convened into a special joint 
session with the Mesa County Commissioners the 30th day of January, 2002, at 7:14 p.m. 
in the Adobe-Escalante Room at Two Rivers Convention Center, 159 Main Street.  Those 
present were Councilmembers Harry Butler, Dennis Kirtland, Jim Spehar, Janet Terry, 
Reford Theobold, and President of the Council Cindy Enos-Martinez.  Councilmember Bill 
McCurry was absent.  County Commissioners present were Doralyn Genova, Jim 
Baughman and Chair of the Board Kathy Hall.  City Staff present were City Manager Kelly 
Arnold, City Attorney Dan Wilson, Community Development Director Bob Blanchard and 
City Clerk Stephanie Tuin.  County staff present were County Attorney Lyle De Chant, 
assistant County Attorney Valerie Robinson, County Planning Director Kurt Larson and 
Clerk to the Board Bert Raley. 
  
Council President Enos-Martinez called the meeting to order. 
 
Councilmember Janet Terry explained the purpose of the meeting in regards to Riverview 
Technology Corporation appointments.  These are jointly appointed by the City and the 
County. 
 
It was moved by Councilmember Terry, seconded by Councilmember Theobold and 
carried to ratify the recommendations of Bonnie Pehl-Peterson, JD Snodgrass and Walid 
Bou Matar to the Riverview Technology Corporation for three-year terms. 
 
It was moved by Commissioner Baughman, seconded by Commissioner Genova to 
appoint Bonnie Pehl-Peterson, JD Snodgrass and Walid Bou Matar to the Riverview 
Technology Corporation for three-year terms. 
 
Councilmember Kirtland moved to adjourn into work session.  Councilmember Spehar 
seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
The joint session adjourned into work session for a discussion of implementation of the 
Persigo Agreement and the Growth Plans in the areas surrounding the City of Grand 
Junction at 7:16 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
Stephanie Tuin, CMC 
City Clerk 
 
 


